
 

 

Ministry of the Environment, Sustainability, Climate Change, Heritage, Education and Culture 

HM Government of Gibraltar  •  1b Leanse Place, 50 Town Range  •  Gibraltar GX11 1AA 

t +350 20066491    f +350 20066706    e mhe@gibraltar.gov.gi    w www.gibraltar.gov.gi 

 

PRESS RELEASE 
 
No: 709/2020 

Date: 12th October 2020 

Second positive case of COVID-19 at Bayside School 

A second positive case of COVID-19 has been identified within Bayside School. 

There is no identified epidemiological link between this positive case and the first case. 

The Contact Tracing team have been liaising with school staff and the Department of Education 
over the weekend and have interviewed relevant staff members and students in order to ascertain 
which individuals were identified as close contacts and are therefore required to self isolate. 

The latest available information is that 10 individuals (9 lunchtime staff members and 1 student) 
have been deemed to have been in close contact with the positive case and all have been instructed 
to self isolate. Close contact is defined as close proximity within an enclosed area for a period of 
time longer than 15 minutes. 

Students who attend Bayside School are advised to attend school as normal if they have not been 
contacted by the Contact Tracing Bureau. 

Close contacts and siblings of the student who has been asked to self-isolate should attend school 
as normal unless otherwise advised by the Contact Tracing Bureau. 

Parents and students are reminded that children with COVID-19 symptoms should not attend 
school. They should stay at home, self-isolate and call 111. 

Individuals who have specific concerns arising from any of this information are asked to contact the 
school’s Head Teacher. 

ENDS 

tel:111

